May 29, 2025
Dear West Point Metropolitan District Resident,
West Point Metro District is about to begin rebuilding the three pedestrian bridges that cross over the pond because the existing bridges are in poor shape and unsafe. Contractors will be repairing the concrete supporting pylons and replacing the supporting timbers, deck boards and the edge boards.
In a few days, the contractor will begin removing deck boards to expose the timbers below and for safety reasons, they will be blocking off the ends of the bridges with orange construction fencing.
We ask that you keep your children from bypassing that fencing to play on the support beams because that would be very dangerous.
We expect that the project will take several months to complete but we will keep you informed by posting information on the District's website at https://www.westpointmd.com/ .  Please note that this website is also used to bring you other District information.
Thank you,
Edward (Ted) Laves
District Manager
West Point Metropolitan District
303-500-7969

